Town of Stonington

Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public

Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities

May 19, 2008

A special meeting of the Permanent Committee \to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on May 19, 2008, at the Stonington Police Station.
Present:  Charles Ballato, Tony Cassata, David Christina, and Stephen Singer.
Absent:  George Brennan and Dieter Zumsande
(1)  Call to order/Approval of Minutes
In the absence of George Brennan, Stephen Singer, Vice Chairman, called the meeting to order at 6:50 p.m.  He reviewed minutes from the meeting held on April 28, 2008.  Charles Ballato, made a motion, seconded, David Christina, and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed.
(2)  Project Plan

Stephen Singer distributed an outline of discovery items.  Tony Cassata stated the Committee should clearly articulate problems that need to be resolved, i.e., meeting space and town hall space.  It may lead the Committee on two different paths.  The following items were discussed:
Meeting Space Requirements Gathering
· Committees
· Frequency
· Volume
· Audience
· Requirements for seating

The Committee recommended obtaining a list of all meetings including special meetings to determine if it is a perception or reality that additional meeting space is needed.  In addition, take each town owned building and determine its legal capacity and additional facilities that may used for meetings.   It was suggested to visit some facilities, schools and look into rental properly.  
Tony Cassata will gather information on Town Committees and provide an update at the next Committee meeting.
A motion was made by Charles Ballato, second Tony Cassata, and it was voted to  make a recommendation to the First Selectman, Ed Haberek,  to require the recorder of each public meeting to note the total attendees in the minutes and it shall become a requirement for each meeting.

Workflow/Business Process/Space Needs Review

Presentations by Department Heads will be deferred until the June meeting. David Christina suggested having the presentations at a special Committee meeting from 2 to 4 p.m. at the Town Hall.  Charles Ballato recommended staying with the present plan for presentations and if it is postponed again then consider scheduling a special meeting.  Mr. Ballato will discuss the presentations with First Selectman Ed Haberek.

It was the consensus of the Committee that the questionnaire for employees will be completed at the next meeting following the Department Head presentations.  Department Heads will be solicited as to the methodology for distributing a questionnaire to employees (to be distributed in July if a decision is made to move forward with a questionnaire).  
Conduct Interviews
Follow-up interviews with Department Heads will be scheduled as needed.  The Committee will develop a questionnaire for this process at the conclusion of the Department Head presentations. Interviews should be within one week and the information compiled at the Committee’s next meeting (tentatively July).  
At the conclusion of the presentations the Committee must decide on a process to complete the fact finding analysis.  Stephen Singer stated the Committee should target August 1, 2008 as the deadline for data collection, complete discovery by September, and present a formal interim document to the Board of Selectman.  David Christina questioned the timeline, ability of Committee to complete the tasks, and suggested hiring a consultant.  Stephen Singer stated the Committee is able to gather data.  Also, the Committee needs clarity on the original request for LOCIP funds.  
(3)  Next Meeting/Adjournment  

The next meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities will be June 16, 2008.     There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:13 p.m.
Submitted by,
_________________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder

